TOWN OF HAMILTON
REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING
MAY 12, 2020
APPROVE MINUTES

Chairman Blaine Lee opened the May monthly board meeting on Tuesday, May 12, 2020 at 7:30 p.m. and invited everyone to stand for the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call found Chairman Blaine Lee, Supervisors Kevin Hoyer and Paul Degenhardt and Clerk Sara Schultz present.  Treasurer Katie Reding was excused.  
MINUTES:  Clerk Schultz read the minutes from the April board meeting and they were approved by Degenhardt and seconded by Hoyer.  Motion carried. 
AGENDA:  Lee read through the agenda which was approved by Hoyer and supported with a second by Degenhardt.  Motion passed.  Bill and Kathleen Hayman commented to the board that they have been working with the Holmen Fire Department  (Chief Manley) on a 50’ turn around on Holley Road since they want to make sure it is fixed correctly and is up to code.  After discussion, the board decided they will meet with the fire chief and assess the work that needs to be done.
ROAD REPORT:  Bridge inspections have been completed by the county for this year.  Road bids were accepted and Scott Construction was the only company we received a bid from.  Roads to be completed include:  Asmus, Gills Coulee, Moos, Hidden Valley, Southern Drive, Western Hills, E Scotch Coulee, Schild and Pleasant Valley Road for a total cost of $142,999.  Due to the possibility of not receiving all of our projected funding because of COVID-19, we can alter our contract at a later date.  Degenhardt moved to accept the bid from Scott Construction along with them fixing the problems they encountered last year.  Hoyer seconded the motion and it carried.
RECYCLING CENTER:  Chairman Lee is going to start handing out the new purple stickers this Saturday and having residents “sign in”.  A new employee, Tegan Hewitt, has been hired.  Also, we looked at the pros and cons of curbside recycling versus our current recycling center.  Lee will get an estimate of the cost for curbside and the rental of dumpsters for periodic pick ups and will report back at our next meeting.
NEW TOWN HALL SITE MEETING:  We plan on scheduling a closed session meeting with SEH and our planning committee on Wednesday, June 17th at 7:00 p.m.
FINANCIAL REPORT:  The financial reports were handed out and approved by motions made by Hoyer and Degenhardt.  Motion carried.  Also, the bills were paid at this time with a motion by Hoyer and supported with a second by Degenhardt.  Carried.  Chairman Lee took a motion from Degenhardt to adjourn at 9:10 p.m.   The motion was seconded by Hoyer and passed.

                                                                                                                           ______________________
                                                                                                                           Sara Schultz, Clerk


